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    MINUTES

SOUTH BAY SERVICE SECTOR COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

CARSON COMMUNITY CENTER

801 E. CARSON, CARSON 90745

Friday, September 12, 2003


Called to order at 9:30 a.m.

Council Members present:
Terisa Price (Chair)

Jim Hendrickson (Vice Chair)
Margaret Hudson
John McTaggart
Lou Mitchell
Curren Price
Howard Sachar

1.
Safety 1st Contact:


Jon Vandercook, Senior Safety Specialist recommended that when working at home wear appropriate protective equipment.  Examples: wear a dust mask while sanding,  wear protective gear when working in the yard, wear safety goggles when mowing the lawn.


2.
APPROVED Minutes of August 8, 2003 Council Meeting.

3.
RECEIVED brief overview of Division Advisory Program (DAC)


by Tamara Williams, Bus Operator, Carson Division 18.

Ms. Williams, a 21-year veteran of the MTA, is a positive voice and link to the community to promote the anti-graffiti program and talk to children about safety in taking public transit.  She provided the children with promotional material such as coloring books, crayons and the snap wristbands. Chair Price asked how did the audience receive her.  She said they were very enthusiastic.  Ms. Coffey states the events are scheduled in the school auditorium for 200 to 400 students.  Ms. Hudson asked if there were any measurable results for safety rules.  Ms. Williams replied there are. She further states that kids think tagging is fun, however, she explained to them the consequences from the driver’s perspective and how expensive it is to replace the damaged parts.  Ms. Williams states there has been a decrease in tagging.  The Council Members expressed their appreciation to Ms. Williams for her efforts.  Ms. Williams wears costumes such as Pooh and Tigger.  Ms. Price requested to view the videotape at the October 10, 2003 meeting.


4. RECEIVED brief overview of the Universal Fare System Update by Cynthia Gibson, Program Director, Operations Technical Support.

The next step is to return to the Board in September 2003 with the consultant scope of work to begin in the first phase of the Regional UFS Program.  In October 2003 the Board will be presented with pricing options on newly available devices (virtual gates, driver control unit with printer capability and lite validator).  In November 2003 the Board will be presented with “Rough Order Magnitude” cost for the Regional UFS Implementation.  Testing of the fareboxes will begin at Division 9 in 1st quarter 2004.  

Ms. Gibson stated they are working with eleven municipal operators on the program.  She & Ms. Price visited the Santa Monica Big Blue Bus together regarding the program.
 
Mr. McTaggart expressed his concerns regarding the security feature, duplication of the card.  Last night on the news he saw where a company in California illegally makes ID cards.  Ms. Gibson stated that a security chip that is exclusive to the system protects the card.  

Mr. Sachar asked how would cash be handled when a passenger wants to transfer.  Ms. Gibson stated they are considering eliminating the transfer since MTA is going to the Day Pass.  Ms. Price asked if there would be an interagency transfer.  Ms. Gibson said there would be.  Mr. Sachar asked how would they obtain boarding information.  Ms. Gibson stated the ATMS has that capability using automated heat sensors.  Ms. Hudson asked if that information would go into the Day Pass.  Ms. Gibson stated the Day Pass will start January 2004; UFS will start in 2005, then the Day Pass will be added to the system.

Mr. McTaggart asked if there would be a firewall at the computer center.  Also, if they prepared for a back up system or any parallel system.  Ms. Gibson stated they are making preparations.  There is a similar system in use in Chicago.  

Ms. Hudson asked if it could be purchased like a senior citizen pass.  Ms. Gibson stated it could, money would be put on the card for future purchases.  Her sister in the Bay area uses a similar method.


5. RECEIVED brief overview of Inglewood Transit Center Expansion and December Service Change Update by Madeline VanLeuvan, Service Development Manager.

On September 14 more bus lines will be routed to the Inglewood Transit Center:  lines 40, 340, 111 and 442.

December 2003 Shake-up information was distributed to the Council Members.  Service where there is low ridership will be re-allocated.  Mr. Hendrickson asked if these changes are apart from the Public Hearing.  Ms. VanLeuvan stated they are and that these changes did not necessitate a Public Hearing.  Ms. Hudson inquired regarding the extension of line 446/447.  Ms. VanLeuvan stated that line 446/447 currently enters the freeway on Rosecrans, in December it will get on and off the freeway on Artesia due to the duplication of service.  Mr. McTaggart asked what are the savings.  Ms. VanLeuvan stated they would be minor.  

Line 119 is scheduled to change on Oct 26.  Ms. Price has a call into Mr. Catoe regarding the service changes.  

6. RECEIVED brief overview of the Maintenance & Materiel Management System and the Cold Jet Machine by Alex DiNuzzo, Maintenance Manager, Arthur Winston Division.

Mr. DiNuzzo stated that M3 replaces VMS (Vehicle Maintenance System), MMS (Material Management System) and several other computerized management systems that are over 20 years old.  One phase of installation has begun which is the bolting of electronic hubs on the rear of the bus.  It keeps a precise record of the vehicle’s number and mileage.  This is a key component of “Fleetwatch,” a computer-based fueling system that tracks the amount of fuel, CNG or diesel, pumped into a bus, the amount and types of fluids used, and the last time the bus was serviced.  

Ms. Hudson asked which wheel would the hub be placed on.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated the rear curbside wheel. Ms. Hudson asked has it gotten damaged.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated it has but for other reasons, such as a blowout or broken axle, usually because of maintenance irregularities.

Mr. Hendrickson asked if the bus replacement schedule is based on mileage.  Mr. DiNuzzo affirmed and stated that replacement is every 12 years.  Mr. Sachar asked if any benefits were noticed.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated they are running more miles.  

Ms. Price asked if this is an independent system or will it integrate with other systems.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated it would communicate with other systems.  Mr. Price inquired regarding the training program.  Ongoing training will be provided to the employees.

Ms. Gibson stated that M3 system revolutionizes the inventory system and gives a more accurate bus history. 
Mr. DiNuzzo further states that it tracks miles, fuel range and signals engine tune-up, among other features.  The Stores Department is in the process of placing bar codes on all the materials.  

Mr. DiNuzzo explained the Dry Ice Machine that is currently being used at Division 18.  It uses dry ice to blast clean (also known as cryogenic blasting) to remove gum and tar.  It was developed as a safe and clean alternative to sand blasting, bead blasting, soda blasting, and hand scrubbing.  In the past the division staff had to get on their hands and knees to scrap off the gum.  Mr. Price asked if the machine is noisy.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated it is noisy, however, quieter than other systems on the market.

Mr. McTaggart asked if it is used inside the bus.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated it is.  Mr. McTaggart asked if there is a system to keep the doors open.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated there is.  Mr. McTaggart asked how long does it take to remove the debris from the bus.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated one hour for small jobs, two to three hours when there are large amounts of gum to remove.  Mr. McTaggart asked if there was any chemical exposure.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated no.

Mr. DiNuzzo stated that in 2 weeks at the APTA Conference, Arthur Winston Division 5 will compete against 80 other transit teams around the world in the Bus Roadeo.



7.
RECEIVED a brief overview of the Carson Division 18 – Key Performance Measurements by Cynthia Karpman, Transportation Manager, Carson Division 18.

Ms. Karpman provided the Council Members with a handout that explained the five categories that are being measured:  On-Time Pull-Out, On-Time In-Service Performance, Accidents, Workers’ Compensation Claims and Customer complaints.

Mr. Price asked what has been the performance.  Ms. Karpman stated the agency goal was 70%, Carson reached 64%.  Mr. Sachar expressed his concern regarding the performance indicators and the mechanical problems associated with them.  Mr. DiNuzzo stated that they have taken aggressive steps to improve the problem.


8.
RECEIVED a brief overview of the Newly Implemented On-Site Training Program by Demetrius Jones, Assistant Transportation Manager, Carson Division 18.
Mr. Jones stated that the objective of the training program is for the operators and supervisors to become more aware of their role, expectations and responsibilities.  The Mission: “To Build Careers Through Progressive Training.”

Mr. Curren Price asked what are the incentives for the employee.  Mr. Jones stated they have not decided yet.  Mr. Price stated that frequently the employees who need the training do not have it.  The job is stressful and it is important to provide the resources.  Mr. Sachar agreed that there must be a way to provide recognition for the employees.  Chair Terisa Price echoed the concerns of the other Council Members. Ms. Coffey pointed out that in addition to incentives the program is set up to provide resources and learning tools to assist the operators in performing at a higher level. 

Mr. Jones stated that the Organizational Development and Training Department assists with all the training and they are in partnership with other departments as well.


9. RECEIVED a brief overview of Worker’s Compensation and Safety Results – Accomplishments for FY03 by Jackie Anderson, Transitional Duty/Return to Work Programs Coordinator and Jon Vandercook, Senior Safety Specialist.

Mr. Vandercook presented the information and provided handouts to the Council Members.  He stated that Ms. Anderson would attend the next meeting.

Ms. Price expressed her appreciation for Mr. Vandercook’s diligent efforts.


10. Chairs Remarks.

Ms. Price apologized for not attending the Public Hearing on September 9.  She had another Public Hearing to attend in which the public expressed their interest in fixed route service in Redondo Beach and Manhattan Beach.  

The Hermosa Beach Council meeting is scheduled on September 23, 2003.

Ms. Price visited the Transit Store in Dallas, Texas.  It was a good field trip and she was able to observe their ideas on the Day Pass.

Ms. Price stated the discussion for Hub and Spoke funding is ongoing.

Ms. Price received a letter from the El Segundo Employee Association regarding the continuation of line 625/626.

Ms. Price and Ms. Coffey will leave on Sept 26 to attend the APTA Conference in Salt Lake City, Utah. 


11. Report of General Manager.

Ms. Coffey stated that she would provide the Council Members every month with the Key Performance Indicators.  Ms. Coffey gave an explanation of the five categories that are being measured:  On-Time Pull-Out, On-Time In-Service Performance, Accidents, Workers’ Compensation Claims and Customer complaints.

The target for On-Time Pull-Outs was 100%.  In FY02 they reached 99.75%; FY03, 99.68%.  Mechanical failures contributed to the decrease.

On-Time In-Service Performance – running ahead of schedule or running late is a problem and the ATMS system will be vital to monitor operator performance. Management and staff are riding with the operators to report the conditions and talk to customers.  This feedback will assist them to make service improvements.

Ms. Price asked if the field supervisors monitor on-time performance.  Ms. Coffey stated that the vehicle operators supervisors monitor performance, however, it is a small team divided over three districts.  The supervisor can be delayed on an accident call and unable to monitor the ongoing concerns.  Management is considering increasing the field supervisor staff.  Ms. Coffey states that several programs, such as, the line captain program was initiated and discontinued.  They are reviewing this program and plan to reinstate it with modifications.  The employee can vote for the line captain and co-captain, each of them responsible for certain tasks and management would oversee the program.

Customer complaints – Ms. Coffey stated that Arthur Winston Division 5 has done very well in this area.  They have met with customers and worked toward streamlining the complaint process.  Ms. Coffey also receives calls from customers.  The communication barriers experienced in the past no longer exist.

The 400 series lines continue to experience service delays. Maintenance and Transportation have made a collective effort to close the gap between the two departments to improve efficiencies.  

Ms. Coffey stated that the Arthur Winston Division 5 exceeded their target of 7500 miles between road calls in the month of July with an accomplishment 10,886 miles between road calls.  

Ms. Coffey stated they have identified South Bay’s highest accident lines and will focus attention to make improvements.

Ms. Coffey stated they have taken aggressive action on attacking the problem with Workers’ Compensation claims.  There has been considerable decline:  FY02 – 30.5 and FY03 – 16.6.The goal for FY04 is 15.7.

Mr. McTaggart asked if the budget was top down, where staff makes a proposal and they do not get enough support from management.  Ms. Coffey stated they are making improvements. Mr. McTaggart asked Ms. Coffey to emphasized to executive management that the funds saved should stay in the sector.



Other Items:

Ms. Coffey stated the Public Hearing data is being compiled and the information will be discussed at the next meeting.

Mr. McTaggart stated approximately 40 people commented on the service changes.  He expressed his appreciated to Vice Chair Hendrickson for remaining at the Public Hearing although he had another meeting to attend.

Mr. Hendrickson stated they received the most comments on lines 225/226, 625/626 and 608.

Ms. Coffey asked Mr. Morallo to follow-up on bus service in Watts to improve the connections with the Blue Line.

Ms. Mitchell stated that she and her associate ride the bus once or twice a week.  They have been passed up several times.  The operators on 103rd Street are very courteous.  Ms. Price stated that they value Ms. Mitchell’s insight and her bus and rail connections tie into the Hub and Spoke concept.  Ms. Mitchell also complimented her fellow Council Members on how well the Public Hearing was conducted.   

Mr. Hendrickson was impressed with the eloquence of the Public Hearing speakers.  They conveyed their emotions without going crazy.  Many of them are transit dependent and the elimination of service would cut off their lifeline. The public had several questions that Ms. Van Leuvan was able to answer.  Mr. Hendrickson is concerned that 12 of the 23 routes operate in South Bay, 52% of them are contract lines.  It would be helpful if this significant point were addressed in the staff report.  

Ms. Price stated that the service changes should not be about cutting service.  Instead, attention should be focused on available transition service.

Mr. McTaggart stated that transit dependant people get off welfare and start to work, then their means to get there is taken away.  He wants to explore how they can continue service at reduced cost.  Ms. Hudson suggested that shuttle buses instead of full size buses be used when possible.

Ms. VanLeuvan stated that they would evaluate comments from the Public Hearing and meet with the Council to discuss the plan prior to the next Council Meeting.

Ms. Price contacted the El Segundo Employee Association regarding their concerns.  PV Transit is funding passenger pick-ups along PCH and Ms. Price will work with Ms. Van Leuvan regarding the details.

A member of the public suggested that a solution for service changes is to find the heaviest segment of the bus line and augment service instead of cancellation. 


Information Requested:


Mr. McTaggart requested that Public Comment be placed on the next agenda.


Chair Price requested to view the DAC video.


Mr. Price requested a briefing on the labor negotiations and what affect it will have on the sector.  

Mr. Sachar requested report of the long-term absences and the nature of the disabilities. 


Next Meeting:
Friday, October 10, 2003 – 9:30 a.m.

Carson Community Center 


Adjourned at 11:40 a.m.



Prepared by:
Sharon Sterling




Council Secretary
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